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December 21, 2005

INTRO. NO. 762:    
           By Council Member Weprin, Sanders Jr., and Seabrook (by request of the Mayor)
 
TITLE: 
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing an increase in the  amount to be expended in the Times Square business improvement district.

This proposed local law would authorize an increase in the amount to be expended annually in the Times Square business improvement district beginning on July 1, 2005. Resolution No. 1267, adopted by the Council on November 30, 2005, set today as the date for the public hearing on the proposed local law authorizing the increase.  

Pursuant to §§25-410(b) and 25-416 of the Administrative Code, business improvement districts (BIDs) may obtain an increase in their budget (i.e. the total amount allowed to be expended annually by the BID for improvements, services maintenance and operation) by means of the adoption of a local law amending the BID’s district plan.  Such a local law may be adopted by the City Council after a determination that it is in the public interest to authorize such an increase in the maximum annual amount, and that the tax and debt limits prescribed in  §25-412 of the Administrative Code will not be exceeded.  Notice of the hearing on this local law must be published in at least one newspaper having general circulation in the district specifying the time when and the place where the hearing will be held and stating the increase proposed in the maximum amount to be expended annually. 


Although this is the only relevant legal requirement for the provision of notice, in the case of other recent requests for budget increases by BIDs, the Finance Committee Chair informed the Department of Small Business Services that it desires written notices of the proposed increases and the hearing date to be mailed to property owners within the BIDs, and has only considered budget increases for those BIDs providing such additional notice.  The Chair has requested that the same procedure be followed with regard to the increase that is the subject of this local law, and at the November 30, 2005 hearing on the Resolution setting the date for this hearing, DSBS committed to having these written notices mailed.

The proposed local law would authorize the following increase to the budget of the Times Square BID, as of July 1, 2005, as follows: from $8,600,000 to $9,632,000.


This increase proposal has already been approved by the District Management Associations of the Times Square BID.  According to DSBS, the written notices were mailed out to the property owners in the district.  


 When the Committee considers this proposed local law on December 21, 2005, it must answer the following three questions:


1. Were all notice requirements contained in the BID Law complied with?


2. Is it in the public interest to authorize an increase in expenditures for the individual BIDs?


3. Have the tax and debt limits prescribed in section 25-412 of the BID Law been complied with?


If the Committee finds in the affirmative on these three questions (and if the additional mailed notices were sent out as per the Committee’s instructions) then the legislation can be adopted.  The local law authorizing the increases would be effective immediately, but would be deemed to have been in effect from July 1, 2005.
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